
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                         

   Message from President-Elect 
What an amazing evening listening and experiencing poetry written by 2 
very vibrant young women! Last week’s evening meeting was Poetry 
Night, where we heard from Windsor’s Youth Poet Laureate Chidera 
Ikewibe, and Grade 11 Assumption High School IB Student Caprice 
Strgar.  

Chidera’s poem spoke about the War Survivors from Nigeria, and how it 
shapes their thoughts and being. Chidera also shared with us her role as 
Youth Poet Laureate, and showed images of the art she creates to the 
poetry she writes.  

She shared that poetry is anything that we do with intention such as how 
we dress or how we create a dish, that poetry is all around us, and not 
just in words.  

Caprice presented 2 original poems, one about Poetry and one about 
Immortality, how it is up to us what we leave as our legacy on this earth.  

Thank you to Chidera and Caprice for making it a magical evening, and 
wish them all the best in their future endeavours.  

This week we will be hearing from Eleanora Cspregi from Windsor-
Walkerville, as she speaks on their Ukrainian School Project in Budapest. 
Looking forward to seeing you at this week’s lunch meeting. 
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   THINGS YOU NEED TO KNOW! 
 

Birthday Wishes! March 5th – Lisa Rufo 
                               March 8th – Sue Desjarlais 
Wedding Anniversary Wishes! None 
 
 
 
 

  

CLUB Meetings/Information 

Meetings: Every Tuesday at Noon to 1:30pm 
Fogolar Furlan 

Last Tuesday of the Month: EVENING 
MEETING 

March 5th – Windsor-Walkerville Ukrainian 
School Project in Budapest – Eleonora 
Csepregi 

March 12th – Windsor Essex Community 
Foundation – Community Contributions – 
Lisa Kolody 

March 19th – Club Assembly 

March 26th – Peace Builders Project 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CALLING ALL ROTARIANS!! 

Share your story and passion for Rotary through our 
“Member Profiles” series on social media. What a 
great way to “tell our story!” 

Please send your story and photo to Ann 
Hetherington (ahetherington2854@gmail.com) by 
March 5th! 

When did you join Rotary and why?” 

What is your vocation and what attracted you to 
this career path? 

What committees have you served on, or things you 
have been involved in with Rotary? 

Who are one or two heroes in your life and why? 
 

Membership Minute 
Let’s review Priority #2 this week.  
 
Expand Reach – We are People of Action. This priority 
asks us to think outside the box, look at reaching out 
to people through an inclusive and diverse lens, to 
invite people to experience the awesome power of 
Rotary.  
 
One such way could be to create an “Impact Member” 
category. These members are interested in how they 
can do service in the community. They may not be 
able to attend every meeting, but will show up to plant 
trees, or help at the food bank, or whatever project 
we may be working on. 
 
Next week stay tuned for Priority #3.  

Mander Matharu, President-Elect 

Tampon Tuesday – March 5th 
It’s still not too late to bring your 
donations for Tampon Tuesday. Please 
bring female hygiene products to the 
lunch meeting. Monica, and anyone else 
who wishes to join her, will be delivering 
the donated items to Harbour House, 
where the United Way is set up to collect 
the donations. 

Get your knife and peeling skills ready! 
It’s Gleaners time! There is a 12 Hour 
Rotary Gleaners event scheduled for 
Saturday April 13, 2024. Our Club’s time 
slot is from Noon to 2pm and hoping we 
can all go out after for a bite to eat. 
Connect with Monica for more info. 
 

 
Gleaners 2022 
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15th Annual Hats On for Healthcare supporting WRH’s Oncology Inpatient Diagnosis 
and Treatment Program. We have a team registered which you can access at 
https://p2p.onecause.com/hatsonforhealthcare/teams 
Under Teams search for Rotary Club of Windsor-Roseland and click on the Join the 
Team button.  
Harvey Snaden will graciously match all donations collected online and at our Hats 
On for Healthcare lunch meeting. 

BINGOS              
 
After a considerable wait, the Rotary Club of 
Windsor-Roseland has been granted the 
opportunity to conduct bingos.  
Members are invited to volunteer to attend 
bingos to represent the club. Generally, they 
are 2 hour shifts and take place at the Bingo 
Hall at the corner of Ottawa and Walker Road.  
Please let Gisele (giseleseguin11@gmail.com) 
know if you are able to help. A short online 
training session is required.  
This will raise a considerable amount of money 
for community projects.  
 

 

             
Head to District 6400’s website, look for this 

poster on the left side of the page, click on it for 
further information, to register, and more. 

What is the theme of this WordCloud? 

              
Answer to be given in next week’s newsletter 
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